Limestone Community High School Band Booster Meeting

Meeting Minutes
February 21, 2017

Opening
The regular meeting of the Limestone Community High School Band Booster Meeting was called to order
at 7:02 on February 21, 2017 in Bartonville, IL by Jeanie Towle, President presiding.

Present
Officers: Jeanie Towle, Lisa Stroud, Angie Perry, Andy Empy, Stevie Rzesutko and Danielle Harris.

Members: Frank and Cheryl Deyong, Michele Crouch, Olivia Tish, Janet and Scott Jackson, John and Deb
Willard, Jennifer Carlyle, Kim and Todd Still, Todd Stroud, Jim Towle, Dennis Ahrens, Troy Carey,
Shawn and Jennifer Lindsay, Stephen Cordes, Randy Cornelison, Amy Eichhorn, Jennifer Jones, Jim
Simmons, Doug and Caroline Moore, Amy Hauk

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved as distributed. Motion was made by
Stephen Cordes and properly seconded by Randy Cornelison. Motioned carried

Directors Report: Andy Empy

«» Prairie Winds: Congratulations to Trevor Gould for winning the soloist contest. He will be a
soloist in the May 15 concert as well as $300.00

% EIU Jazz performance placed third.

% Rolling Meadows coming up next weekend. Jazz students will leave out after on Friday and
perform early Saturday morning. Itinerary is posted on the band website.

«» Uniform order has been placed. Meet with the school board and everything went well. We will
provide $30,000 and the district will cover the other portion of the fee. The students have been
measured and the uniforms should arrive around August.

Treasurer’s Report: Angie Perry
Final Disney payment is due on 2/28! You can pay by cash, check, or pay pal using your student Charms
account. Early payment is appreciated.

« Butch’s Pizza Fundraiser sold over 1400 items. $2,300 profit for the students.

% Kroger’s fourth quarter payment $2,600. Over $1,000 left unclaimed this will go back to the band.

«  Script over $500 going back to the student. Activity has increase. For the school year we are up to
$1,800.

« Field Competition Morton and Normal Community West paid entrance fee for the 2017
competition. Collected advertisement payment from 2016 competition.

% Operating account from mid-January until current shows the check registry. We have collected old
debt which is a requirement to attend the Disney trip.

< Bands signed up for competition; Normal West, Eureka, East Peoria, Morton, and United
Township

Treasurer Report approved by Randy Cornelison seconded by Jim Simmons



Disney Update: Stephen Cordes

« Final Disney payment and forms are due on 2/28! Friends and Family will make their final
payments to Vanguard.

«  Students will room assignments.

«» Chaperones at asked to arrive at 7 on April 8 and Students are to arrive at 7:30.

< Went over itinerary. See limestonebands.com under Disney tab

«» All students need to be in fall show shirt on Monday for performance and picture.

«» Madrigal singers will perform on Tuesday.

« Friends and Family package due March 15, 2017

«» Bus riders need to have beach attire packed in carry on since you won’t see luggage until hotel
check in.

< Stopping on the way down Lunch, Dinner, and Breakfast the following morning.

% If your student is leaving with you after the trip meet with band to get the luggage before it is

packed.

Open Floor: Nominations for newly elected officers
Floor opened for nominations for the vacant Assistant Treasurer position.

Scott Jackson nominated Amy Hauk. Nomination was accepted by Amy. No additional nominations
presented. Floor closed to nominations for Assistant Treasurer. Nomination approved and accepted by the
majority at large.

Floor opened for nominations for the vacant Vice President position.

Scott Jackson has been nominated. Nomination was accepted by Scott. No additional nominations
presented. Floor closed to nominations for Vice President. Nomination approved and accepted by the
majority at large.

Floor opened for nominations for the vacant Secretary position.
Jim Towle nominated Danielle Harris. Nomination was accepted by Danielle. No additional nominations
presented. Floor closed to nominations for Secretary. Nomination approved and accepted by the majority at

large

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 7:39 by Jeanie Towle, President presiding. The next general meeting will be at
LCHS on October 17, 2016, in Bartonville, IL.

Minutes submitted by:  Danielle Harris



